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From the Potentate

Wayne Angstrom
Illustrious Potentate

Robert Berteau
Recorder

Please support our Spaghetti Dinner and Magic Show 
on  Saturday, April 18.  Bring the family and guests.  Our 
first parade this year is Sunday, April 26 at Chardon and 
we need your participation. The Ohio Shrine Association 
will be meeting in Columbus May 1 & 2 and we will be 
attending to support P.P.. Terry Hamilton who is the chair-
man for this years meeting.  If you would like to attend 
please call me and we will organize transportation.  In 
May we are planning a Mystery Bus Trip and in Septem-
ber a trip to Colonial Williamsburg, September 10 -13.  

Our carnival remains scheduled for May 28 thru the 31st and we hope to have it at 
Broadview Heights this year.  Our Erie Hospital Day open house will be on Sun-
day June 7th.  Our drivers will again be recognized and we are planning to have 
several of the hospital vans transporting those who wish to attend.   Roger Edging-
ton continues organizing an Al Koran/Tadmor competitive shoot on July 18 and 
we will be communicating more about this.  Several items including cash, rifles 
and guns will be raffled off as well.  The 141st Imperial Shriner session is July 5th 
through 9th in Houston Texas.  Please let us know if you plan to attend and we will 
work on travel, accommodations and activities.   
 In 2015 we plan to include the ladies in our ceremonial days as the majority 
of Shrine Centers have already been doing for years.  Our plans include having 
the ladies at lunch, In the club and unit orientation session, in the fez part of the 
ceremony and the closing party.   We are considering two ceremonial days in 2015 
on June 13 and December 5.  However, we will come out to any club or unit to 
perform cold sands ceremonials for candidates.  Please just send in the petitions 
along with fees and we will organize the cold sands.  For 2015 we have reduced 
our fees to $137 and this includes 2015 dues and a standard fez.  A jeweled fez 
is an additional $60.  In the first three months twenty new nobles have joined us.  
We all know Masons who would make great nobles; lets ask them and share this 
wonderful fraternity with others.       
We continue to organize a forward plan for Al Koran along with a membership 
committee and remain interested in hearing what each of you and your families 
would like Al Koran to consider? 
We are focused on supporting the hospitals and the children we serve and ask each of 
you support Al Koran and our clubs and units by attending our meetings and events. 
Hope to see more of you at the April Business Meeting Monday, March 16th.  As 
your potentate I am here to serve you.  Please let me know what I can do to help. 
YITF,  Wayne   

Notice is given that Al Koran Temple A.A.O.N.M.S. will hold its next 
Business Meeting at the Al Koran Shrine Center on Monday, April 20th 
at 7:00pm. There will be a dinner at 5:30pm with reservations due by Noon 
on Friday before the event.

APPOINTED DIVAN
First Ceremonial Master...................Joel Newman
Second Ceremonial Master...........Chuck Erickson
Marshall............................................ Ron Murphy 
Captain of the Guard...... Ill. Sir R. Gordon Hastler
Outer Guard.......................John (Rodger) Calkins
Chaplain..........................................Edwin Strauss 
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Divan Directory
Illustrious Potentate
Wayne Angstrom
H: 440 457-7083 C: 305 609-3376
E-mail: wangstrom@ 
angstromgraphics.com

Chief Rabban
Roger Neff
Res: 440-777-5633
Bus: 440-478-1911
E-mail: rneff@rencomm-ad.com

Assistant Rabban
Mark Bollinger 
Res: 330 460-5075
Cell: 440 429-7094
E-mail: mjbollinger62@gmail.com

High Priest & Prophet
Howard Walker
Res: 440-238-5973
E-mail: hdwalk@wowway.com

Oriental Guide
Terry Hamilton, P.P.
Res: 419 281-1968
Cell: 419 651-9720
E-mail: hambone1@zoominternet.net

Treasurer
Jay Flack
Res: 440 655-1747
Cell: 440 665-1747
E-mail: jayflack@yahoo.com

Recorder
Robert Berteau 
Res: 216 642-3911
E-mail: rdb379@sbcglobal.net
or: alkoranrecorder@gmail.com

Paper Deadline!

  All submissions must be
in to Al Koran by the 7th day of 
the month preceding publica-
tion. Email files & photos to:
rneff@rencomm-ad.com

Calendar of Events
Al Koran Shriners Business Meeting.

Aoril 20th, at the Al Koran Shrine Headquarters,
1000 E. Edgerton rd. Broadview Hts., OH 44147

Dinner at 5:30 PM.
Please reserve by noon on Friday, April 17th.

Business Meeting Dinner Menu 
Mixed Salad served at table with two dressings. 

Baked Ham with brown sugar and mustard glaze. 
Baked Fish , Baked Sweet Potato 
Wild Rice with White Rice mixed. 
Spring Asparagus, Green Peas. 
Dessert, Coffee tea available 

Spaghetti Dinner/Magic Show April 18th

Chardon Parade April 26th

1140 Chagrin River Road, Gates Mills, OH 44040-9698

MEMORIAL PARK CEMETERY ASSOCIATION

William R. Weber, Chairman of the Board

MERIT JEWEL AWARDS PROGRAM
By Jack Conner PP
Merit Jewels will be awarded at the April 20,2015 Business Meeting. 
Please try to attend and receive your award. If you cannot attend the 
meeting, please ask someone to pick up your award or make arrange-
ments with the office to have your Jewel mailed to you for a small dona-
tion to cover the mailing cost. Some Nobles have been on the list for 
over 2 years. If you have no desire to receive your award, please inform 
the office so your name can be removed from the list.
Published on page 8 of this issue is the list of Nobles due awards as 
of March 6, 2015. We will continue to accumulate points up to April 
19,2015. Even if you do not see your name on the list in the April Maga-
zine, you could be due an award at the Business Meeting, April 20, 2015.
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Drivers’ Corner
The following volunteers have driven 

children to and from the Shriners Hospitals 
during the month of February.

Al Strodtbeck
Ginger Sorg

Ralph & Anita 
McClintock
Al Hopkins

Dick & Marilyn 
Schaffter

Dan Smith
Bill Redman

Dave Whitmore
Jim Joseph

Dale Goddard
Ben Peterson

Richard Gramo
Stan Updike
Tom Munro
Ray Wilson
Ken Weidig

Jim Parkinson
Ken Dezman
Paul Peddie

Elmer Rogers
Tom Klecan

Jerry Gundrum
Bud Miller

AL KORAN 2015 PROMOTIONAL BOOK AD SALES GOAL IS $16,000 
PLEASE HELP US ACHIEVE THIS GOAL 

AND THE INCOME FOR AL KORAN 
ORDER FORMS ARE AVAILABLE IN THE CENTER OFFICE 

AND ON OUR WEBSITE
CONTACT WAYNE FOR ASSISTANCE: CELL 305-609-3376, HOME 440-457-7083,

WORK 216-206-5638, EMAIL: wangstrom@angstromgraphics.com 

Hunters
Our next Hunter’s meeting will be April 14th in the Fez Room at the center at 7:30PM.   Coming at Al Koran is 

a Spaghetti Supper and Magic Show on Saturday, April 18th and we need your help  Our first parade is Sunday, 
April 26th at Chardon.  Please plan to attend so we can fill our trailer seats and the Hospital Van as well.  Our Ohio 
Shrine Association Meeting is May 1st & 2nd.  We will need your help at the carnival May 28th thru the 31st.  
Also this year Our Erie Hospital day will not be conflicting with the close of the carnival so we hope more of you 
and your guests will attend.  The date is Sunday, June 7th.  The fifth Annual Hillbilly Car Show is set for Saturday, 
August 22nd and the Hunters will be vending food up at the pavilion.   Please plan to attend these events and our 
regular business meetings to support  Al Koran.  Chief, Don Davis, Assistant Chief, John Deliman, Secretary, 
Charles Wither, Treasurer, Russ Arndt, Scout, Wayne Angstrom and Sergeant At Arms, Roger Calkins.

Roger Calkins

Russ Arndt

Gordon Hastler

Thom Sabados

February
Volunteers

Help out Al Koran and 
earn Merit Jewel points 

too. Come out and 
volunteer your time; 

you’ll be glad you did.
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A Message from Lady Sandy
April 2015 – We finally are into April and we hope the weather is changing for all. It has been 
a long winter for everyone and I’m sure you are all as ready as we are to see the early spring 
flowers and the trees budding out! Happy Spring!!!
It is with sadness that I inform you of the unexpected passing of Carla Davison on February 
27th. Carla has helped out in many ways for many years. As a wonderful Mrs. Claus, doing 
embroidery on shirts and jackets, ordering shirts for the Divan members and their wives, helping 
where ever she could. We extend our sympathy to Michael and their family.

On April 18th we will have the Al Koran Spaghetti Dinner and Magic Show! This will be a fun evening and we 
hope you will all come out to see the magician as well as EAT Lots of Spaghetti. This will be a casual evening so 
no formals needed. In fact if you have a Spaghetti Bib you may wear it...!!!! The magic Show is as good as you 
would see in Las Vegas. We hope you will come and enjoy the evening. Bring your family and friends. Just be sure 
to make reservations in the office so we have enough Spaghetti for all!
April 19, 2015 which is a Sunday, the Dine Around group will meet for a nice dessert of your choice, followed by 
dinner. Ken and Beth Weidig will have more information on this.
On Monday the 20th of April you are all invited to make reservations for the Al Koran Dinner prior to the Business 
Meeting. All the ladies will then again have a social hour and we will have BINGO with PRIZES .... I will also 
bring along more banks (Mason Jars) for anyone who missed our last meeting. and would like to help us collect 
change for the hospitals. We decorated the jars and you can too if you want to (at home) or just keep natural. We 
will keep putting loose change into them At our meeting on November 16th, 2015 we will count the money and 
who ever has the most collected will win a very nice prize.
Hillbilly Group will meet the 22nd of April and we always have a fun evening there.
I believe the Ohio Shrine Association meeting is May 1st and 2nd. Our P.P. Terry Hamilton has served as the 
President this past year. We are going and perhaps more of you will be able to attend and show our support for 
Terry and his wife Angie (and of course Mary). This will be in Columbus, Ohio this year. Please contact Wayne 
Angstrom if you will be able to attend as he is planning to take the van so we can ride together.
More information on the Potentate’s Colonial Williamsburg Bus Trip which is being planned for September 
10,11,12, returning on the 13th, 2015. Please save these dates so we can have a nice large fun group attending.
That’s all I have right now but if you have any questions or comments you can call me at 561-289-1485 (cell) or 
email sangstrom@bellsouth.net
See you all at the Shrine!
“Lady Sandy”

SOUTHWEST SHRINE CLUB
Having just finished our inaugural meeting of the Southwest Shrine Club, we are looking forward to our next 
meetings. We are planning on meeting the third Friday of every month starting at 6pm and at a different location 
each month.  As of now, a different member will select the location of our future meetings. 
We will meet on Friday, March 20 at the Western Reserve Masonic Community, and then on Friday, April 17 at 
Lager and Vine on the square in Medina. Everyone is invited to join us, especially our ladies and guests.
I want to thank everyone who made our first meeting a great success and can’t wait to see how our future meet-
ings go. Contact Jane Edgington or Mark Bollinger for your reservations.
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February 2015 Membership
 
February 1st                 1,189 Regular             5 Associates
Creations	 3	 0
Affiliation	 0	 0
Restorations	 5	 0
Demits	 0	 0
Deaths	 6	 0
Suspensions	 0	 0

February 28th               1,191 Regular             5 Associates
 
Total Membership as of February 28th, 2015… 1,194 Nobles

I start this Mariners Log on a sad note.  Carla Davison, wife of Michael Davison, passed away on Friday, February 
27.  Michael is the Business Manager for Al Koran Shrine.  Michael, our thoughts and prayers go out to you and 
your family.
When April arrives, it is our onion selling season.  Now is the time to think “How many bags of those tasty little 
devils do I want”?  There is still time to order your Vidalia onions from P/C John Baker, P/C Tiger Malm, Frank 
Bercheck or our Onion Queen Barb Kuchta.  We are shooting to sell three tons of onions this year.
Our Sunshine Chairman, Emil Arvidson, has reported that P/C Tiger Malm, at this writing, is in sick bay.
The Mariners April meeting will be held at the Edgewater Yacht Club on Thursday, April 9.  We meet for grog and 
chow at 1800 hours and the gavel is sounded to open the meeting at 1930 hours.
The April meeting of Al Koran Shrine will be held on Monday, April 20, at our Shrine Center in Broadview 
Heights.
For information concerning membership and activities of the Al Koran Mariners, contact Commodore Mark Cain 
at 440-220-2000. 
The Mariners and our ladies wish the AL Koran Shriners and their ladies a blessed Easter and Passover.  
Remember, your place as a Shriner has made you the Guardian Angel of those children who need our help.

God’s Speed

Mariners Log By Bob Stanley

In Memoriam
February 2015
John B Gresh

James R Harmon
David W McClenahan

Claude A Pitman
George C Schneider
Geoffrey V Wendt

Even good men can be better...
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Al & Mary Ann York
Dr. Franklin Coy

Ralph & Eda Thadeus
Donald Schmitt

Richard & Linda Saxby
Joanne F. Chaplik

Wilbert & June Winold
Donald & Merle Milmine

Paul Wheaton
Viloa M. Hanna

Jim & Lois Parkinson
Carl Pfeifer

Ken & Peg Dezman
Gordon Hastler

John & Joanne Larson
Neil Kuhn

Genevieve Griffin
Jeryl Rae Denton
Roseine Botten

Donald & Beverly Beebe
Chuck & Bonnie Erickson

Stan Leff
Clifford & Dorothy Currier

Jean Hartman
David Scott

Al Koran Boosters
Creighton & Winnie Bradler

Ruth Ott
Bill Donley 

Norita Hinerman
Wm. R. Boyd & Norma 

MacDonald
Don Walker & Annamay 

Hershey
David & Doris Christein

Wayne & Sandy Angstrom 
Jack Ahlstrom
Earl Cyphert
Bob Powell

Arthur Moore
William Tattersall
Raymond Wohl

Dan Edgar
Elmer & Judy Rogers
Ed & Dorothy Dietz

Gary Brookins
Wendell & Ruth Cole

Jim Lloyd
Harold Vinck

Ed Banmmerlin
 Ken & Beth Weidig

 Elaine Fishleigh
 Jerry Brove

Rose Hixenbaugh
Paul & Bonnie Peddie

Richard Bordner 
Lee & Betty Pilous
John & Rose Boyd
Leroy Schumacher

Dale Kandle
Jerry & Martha Gundrum

Stan & Betty Updike
Dotty Lockmiller

Ronn Murphy
Mike & Sue Tinlin

Hildy Dugan
Norman & Phyllis Melchreit

Jeryl Denton
Tom & Jere Boyer
Richard Piskura 

Roger & Marylou Neff
John Deliman & 
Shirley Tipton

Charles Huffman
Sofia Froom
Dick Kleine 

Ronald & Barbara Werner
Terry & Angie Hamilton

Janelle A. Fyfe
Barbara J. Fyfe

Kirk & Marcia Hopkins
Janet Hann
Carl Munn

Mike Davison
Alice Wild

Diane Barber
Bill Miller

Deborah Saiter

“Al Koran Boosters” help to defray the cost of publishing 
and mailing our magazine. To be a “Booster” please send 
a check, payable to Al Koran, for $10 per person listed 
to Al Koran Headquarters. Names are listed for one year, 
after which it is time to renew.

Transportation Unit
The Transportation Unit’s next meeting is Monday, 

April 27th at 7PM in the Hard Hat Room.  All nobles 
are invited to attend our meetings and become 
members of the unit.  We would appreciate more 
donations of aluminum cans to fund our cost required 
to transport the children.  We also need help finding 
additional locations to place our containers to collect 
aluminum cans. We remain very grateful for the 
nobles and others who bring aluminum cans to the 
center.  We are especially grateful for the continued 
support of Bakers Union #19 and Ironwood and Pine 
Hills Golf Courses for their collection of cans.          
President Roger Calkins, Secretary Ray Day 

Treasurer John Tascar. 

Lakewood Shrine Club 
Lakewood Shrine Club invites all Nobles their ladies 
and guest to Join us for our April meeting at the Cleve-
land Yachting Club, Wednesday, April 8th.  In April the 
entertainment will be Jeff Meyers musical trio.  Monthly 
meetings on the second Wednesday each month begin 
with Oasis at 5:30PM and dinner at 6:15PM. Cash bar 
and the food is superb, two choices are offered along 
with vegetarian selections. Join us, call George and 
Peggy Everden and make a reservation 440-777-3118.  
Ladies and guests are welcome to attend all of our club 
activities.  New members no dues for the first year and 
the first dinner is on the club.
President: Wayne Angstrom, Secretary Roger Moreschi 
Treasurer John C. Rumbarger .      
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AL KORAN CANDIDATES FEES REDUCTIONS FOR 2015. 
Total fees to accompany petitions for 2015 are reduced to $137. This covers a Standard 
Fez and 2015 dues. If a candidate wants a jeweled fez the additional cost is $60 for to-
tal of $197. Nobles this is your opportunity to share Shriner membership. Please help 

us grow Al Koran membership.

MERIT JEWEL AWARDS PROGRAM WINNERS
John S. Anderson
Jack B. Barthels
Frank A. Bercheck
Jim Bishop
Robert V. Bogantz Jr.
Gary J. Brookins
Wendell H. Cole

John E. Conner
Rino GB Costa
Mickey L. Cross
Richard Deutsch Sr.
William J. Early
Frank W. Hoover
Kirk W. Hopkins

Richard D. James
Frank R. Kalman
Dennis D. Keslar
Richard A. Miller
Ronald H. Mills
Thomas E. Murphy
Robert E. Murray

Michael G. Petryshyn
Stanley L. Reese
Richard L. Scheuering
Gordon J. Schutt
Eugene A. Smith
Wm. G. Stacey
Boris Stuchlak

John T. Troder
James Ward
Ronald B. Werner
Paul J. Wheaton
Elmer F. White
Edmund E. Wood
Timothy K. Woofter
Fredrick F. Zeller

HILLBILLY CHILI COOK-OFF By Jack Conner, PP
Our 11th Annual Chili Cook-off was a huge success.  Thank you to everyone who helped to make it a fun day.  
The event raised $642.50 for our Hospital Transportation Fund.  This year our attendance rose to 79, with 16 
gourmet chilies to sample and 7 luscious desserts brought by the Dessert-First Dine-Around Club.
The Judges’ Choice awards for best chili went to: Ill. Terry Hamilton (1st place), Linda “LuAnn” Paynter (2nd 
place) and Roger Calkins (3rd place).  The People’s Choice award went to Trina McEuen for her chili and to 
Mark Bollinger for his famous cheese cake.  Beth Weidig came in a close second in the dessert category.
A tip of the Hillbilly hat goes out to Ill. Gordon Hastler, Thom Sabados, Mike and Carla Davison, Ill. Al and 
LuAnn Paynter, Annamay Hershey, Judy Rogers, Ill. Terry Hamilton and all the others for helping out.  It takes 
many willing hands to make an event successful.  
Little did we know that it would be the last time we would see Carla.  Affectingly known to the Hillbillies as 
Clarabelle, many a time she collected funds for the Hillbillies who paid her not to sing.  On Sunday, Feb. 22, 
she was her usual upbeat, caring, helpful Carla.  It’s hard to believe that her time with us has been cut short by 
her sudden passing.  She will be missed by all.  Our Hillbilly hearts go out to Mike and his family.  
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Professional Investigative
& Research Services, LLC

Legal | Corporate | Government
Member, Society of Former 
Special Agents of the FBI
FBINAA

2927 Huntington Road
Cleveland, Ohio 44120
440.409.6320
stusho@msn.com    
www.pirsllc.com

Stuart R. Shoaff

FROM THE RECORDER
Greetings Nobles,
Peg and I have just finished an informative Recorders Seminar in beautiful, sunny and warm San Diego, thanks 
to all you Nobles for allowing us to attend. The new membership program called Web-Fez will be launched in 
a few weeks and will operate much like the old Red Fez program, however I need to update any information 
in the old program before it is downloaded and transferred, so if you feel your information is incorrect please 
drop me an e-mail at alkoranrecorder@gmail.com or phone call at the office. I thank you for the updates I asked 
for last year and all those have been changed and added. I will give you Nobles more information on this new 
system as it becomes available but it will be a great innovative tool we all can use. 
Dues, Nobles if your Shrine Card does not have 2015 on it you are in arrears and need to pay your 2015 dues, 
I have sent out second dues notices to 175 Nobles, please respond to this notice ASAP, we do appreciate your 
continuing membership and your help with our special kids. 
Membership, Thank you Nobles who have secured petitions in 2015, so far we have made 27 new Nobles 
something that we haven’t seen in a long time, if you signed one of those petitions make sure you keep in con-
tact with this new Noble and see he is invited to our events, if he is a club or unit member do not just keep him 
active in that area we need to have Nobles active in our Shrine as well as our clubs and units. Make sure you 
inform him of our Business meetings on the third Monday with dinner at 6 PM and meeting at 7 PM. 
Building, Nobles our building maintenance continues to hurt our budget but we will keep up our center so we 
can all enjoy it. If your Lodge, Chapter, Council, Commandery, any Masonic group, business group, city group, 
unit or club wish to use our facility please book your event early so that date can be reserved for you, the picnic 
pavilion is quickly filling up for the 2015 season so get those reservations in NOW, please call the office for that 
reservation. 
Finally Nobles Ohio Shrine Association will be held in Columbus at Aladdin Shrine on May 1 and 2 with our 
own Ill. Terry Hamilton, PP leading this session, Al Koran is the host and many are on committees but there is 
much to do, if you are interested in helping or attending please give me a call and I will pass on your name to 
Terry. The Imperial session is in Houston Texas July 5-9 and we have four representatives, much legislation will 
be presented and voted on, details will be out in the next month and we will bring that information to you at our 
business meetings before that session, the representatives will welcome all comments, plan to attend and voice 
your thoughts.      
Thank you Nobles, I look forward to my continuing service to you and Al Koran.
Robert D. Berteau, Recorder

OUR FACILITY IS AVAILABLE 
FOR YOUR EVENTS

The Al Koran Shrine Center is a 37,000 
square foot facility available for all social 
and business functions.  Located in beau-
tiful Broadview Heights, it provides easy 
access to both the Ohio Turnpike and I-77.  
The bar area, ball room, and outdoor pavil-
ion may all be rented to suit your personal or 
business needs. 

Call (440) 546-9866 

Spread the Word!
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Al Koran Spaghetti Dinner
and Magic Show

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
$10/Person - $5 kids under 10

All you can EAT!
Free soft drinks!

Cash Bar
All proceeds to benefit
Al Koran Shrine Center

Saturday, April 18th
Serving in the Al Koran Oasis Room

1000 E. Edgerton Road, Broadview Heights
5:30 pm to 7:30 pm
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Get your copy of  
the new inspirational book, 

Our Stories. 

$15 donation 
   

All proceeds benefit  
Shriners Hospitals  

for Children 

Order online at 
http://support.shrinershospitals.org/OurStories

2nd Annual Shriners Chili & Wing Cook-off
May 30th , 2015 on the Mansfield “Miracle Mile”

Besides the Cook-Off there will be a Blues & Jazz Festival, Car 
show, Chili-dog and Wing eating contests, more fun.

Participants – Visitors – Volunteers – Sponsors and donors are being 
sought and welcome

contact Mike Miranda, Vice President of the Mansfield Shrine Club – 419 529-2277

Proceeds to benefit the Mansfield Shriners Transportation Fund which pays for the transportation 
of Children in need of medical assistance to the various Shriner Hospitals for Children. 

Look for more information and a daily schedule of events in next Months issue.
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EAGLE SHRINE CLUB 
by John E. Haught
Our April meeting is scheduled to be a Members Only night and the ladies can enjoy staying at home and relax-
ing. There are several items on the agenda for discussion and we hope to see all of the guys out.  We will con-
gregate at about 6:15 PM at the Holiday Inn on RT. 306 at SR 2.  Dinner will follow our social get together.  
Don’t forget your Onion Orders.  Your friends and neighbors are hoping that you remind them that you will 
have the best and sweetest Onions raised in Vidalia Georgia and delivered right to their doorstep and ready for 
that grilled burger. Get your orders in and don’t get left out.
Don’t get caught racing to the Holiday Inn on May 2nd.  Just call in a reservation or three for our Annual Derby 
Day Party and you can bet that we will have a seat ready for you and a few envelopes left for you to exercise 
your luck in picking the wining horse. This is always a fun party and President Ken Weidig has promised to 
have a Bonnet contest and a few other fun activities lined up for your enjoyment.  The festivities will begin at 
4:30 PM with the race scheduled for about 6:00 PM.  Dinner choices will be available when you call in your 
reservation to Norm Melchreit at 951-7254.  The cost for this event will be $40.00 per person.  We hope to see 
you there.  Mark your calendar for 4:30 PM for the Derby Day Party at the Holiday Inn on May 2, 2015.

Al Koran Shriners are hosts 
for the 94th session of the 
Ohio Shrine Association, 
May 1st and 2nd at the 

Aladdin Shrine Center in 
Columbus.

Come and honor our own 
Terry Hamilton P.P. the 

2014-15 President of Ohio 
Shrine Association.
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What’s New in Erie!

An Update for our Temple Affiliates - Erie Ambulatory Surgery Center and Outpatient Specialty Care Center
Shriners Hospitals for Children®, March 2015

ENT Group Leases Second Floor
Ear, Nose and Throat Specialists of Northwestern Pennsylvania has leased the second floor of Shriners Hospi-
tals for Children®-Erie’s building. ENT’s occupancy is schedule to begin Wednesday, March 25, with patients 
being seen starting Monday, March 30.
This opportunity allows SHC-Erie to have the building fully occupied, which will significantly increase foot traffic 
into the health center. The increased foot traffic will result in higher public exposure to the Shriners Hospitals for 
Children® mission, which may lead to an increase in patient referrals and donations. With 50 percent of ENT’s pa-
tients being pediatric the new partnership has the potential to be beneficial for SHC-Erie, ENT and most especially 
the patients of both organizations. The initial lease term is for 15 years. The long term lease is part of SHC-Erie’s 
plan to continue to be part of the Erie community and provide the best possible care to our patients and families.

Highmark Walk for a Healthy Community
Shriners Hospitals for Children®-Erie is participating in the Highmark 
Walk for a Healthy Community on Saturday, June 6, 2015 at Presque 
Isle State Park, the day before Community Day!
The Highmark Walk for a Healthy Community is an annual fundraiser that 
benefits 23 local health and human service organizations, including Shri-
ners Hospitals for Children®-Erie. Since Highmark Blue Cross Blue Shield 
underwrites the event, Shriners Hospitals for Children®- Erie is able to 
keep 100 percent of the funds raised by our walkers, which goes directly 
to the goal of providing the highest quality care to children with musculo-
skeletal conditions and other special health care needs.
To join in the fun log on to http://hcf.convio.net/ SHC-Erie. From there, 
you can register to walk and create a team to help out with the fundrais-
ing efforts. With everyone’s efforts SHC-Erie can be the number one 
fundraising organization.

SHC-Erie Receives Grant
Shriners Hospitals for Children®-Erie received a $25,000 grant from Erie 
Insurance to be applied to the purchase of new radiology equipment. 
Ann Scott, VP, Community Outreach at Erie Insurance Group presented 
the check to Rick Liebel, Development Officer at Shriners Hospitals for 
Children®-Erie on Wednesday, January 7.

For additional information,
 contact: Greg Hall (814) 875-8782.
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April 2015

Band

Band

Band

Band

Bay SC
Hillbilly Clan

Band

Paper Deadline

Trumbull SC

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Al Koran Business 
Meeting

Al Koran Trustees 
Meeting

Divan & Board of 
Directors
Hunters

Lakewood SC

Ashland SC
Camel Herders

Fairview SC
Massillon SC

Shooters

Korvettes
Mariners
LOSNA – 

Kheedawee Court

Eagle SC
Youngstown SC

Spaghetti 
Dinner & 

Magic Show

Chardon 
Parade

Mansfield SC

Lorain SC
Southwest SC

Lorain SC
Southwest SC

Past Masters
Cleveland Clowns
Transportation
Krazy Kops

Lorain Fire Brigade
Youngstown Clowns
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May 2015

Band

Band

Paper DeadlineLorain Fire Brigade
Youngstown Clowns

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Divan & Board of 
Directors
Hunters

Lakewood SC
Korvettes
Mariners
LOSNA – 

Kheedawee Court

Mansfield SC
Ohio Shrine 
Columbus, 

May 1-2

Trumbull SC

Donations
Processed as of February 28th, 2015

 
DONATIONS TO SHRINERS
HOSPITAL for CHILDREN

     Cincinnati
 

In Memory of Frank Kalman
  Maryann Boyer CPA

 
In memory of George Matilo

   Judith Kilbury
   The Obrian Law Firm

   Anne Randall
   Lyn Brown

   Mitzi Furlong
   Don & Elizabeth Huston
   John & Dorothy Tomsic

   Larry & Nancy Caughlin
   Terence Woodworth

   Donald & Bonnie Cowie
   James & Sandra Dunn

   William & Peggy Wartinbee
In Memory of Lloyd Carroll

   Glen Jenkins
 In Memory of Joseph Holy Jr.

  George Holy
 DONATIONS TO THE

TRANSPORTATION FUND
 

In Memory of Nancy Black
   Stan & Betty Updike
   Elmer & Judy Rogers

 
In Memory of Robert Knaack

   Alberta Knaack
 

In Memory of Joan Jenkins
   Jack & Marge Conner

 

In Memory of David McClenahan
   Mr. & Mrs. Robert Stern

   Howard Butterworth
   Stuart Shoaff
   James Lloyd

   Elmer & Judy Rogers
   Robert, Diane & Chad Berry

   Ruth & Emil Krug, Jr.  
   William Donley

   Alan & Michele Budney
   Thomas & Donna Lindsey

   Lois Wolfenden
   Edward & Dorothy Dietz
   Don & Margaret Auping

   John Deliman & Shirley Tipton
   Jack & Marge Conner

   Robin & John Wolfenden Jr.
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